Tina B. Henderson
P.O. Box 8§72
St. Paul, Alberta TOA 3A0

April 6, 2017
County of St. Paul No. 19

5013-49 Avenue
St. Paul, Alberta TOA 3A4

Attn:  Sheilla Kitz
Chief Administrative Officer

CC:  Reeve Steve Upham

Councillor Glen Ockerman Division 1
Councillor Dwight Dach Division 2
Councillor Cliff Martin Division 3
Councillor Maxine Fodness Division 4
Councillor Frank Sloan Division 5
Councillor Laurent Amyotte Division 6

Re:  TWP 584 west of Range Rd 95

Dear: Council

This letter is to express serious concerns regarding the existing conditions of the above
mention roadway. As residents directly impacted by this road we would appreciate any
consideration now or in the near future that would improve the quality of the existing
road.

We understand that there is no pending oiling projects set within the county in 2017 due
to budgetary restriction and that the allotted Public Works dollars will be spent in the
maintenance of existing roadways. What we are requesting is Consideration in the event
that dollars do become available or if the need for action becomes greater than pre-
existing roadways.

Since 2010/2011 this road has deteriorated considerable due to the growth within our
area, we are dealing not only with residential growth but commercial growth as well.
We’ve seen measures used to remedy the road which may or may not have impacted the
integrity of the road. Regardless of the past, currently the road in some areas is
impassable and reflective of muskeg requiring a truck with 4x4 to pass through. (see
attached images)

As a result the residents and motoring public who do not own these types of vehicles
have had to resort to endangering themselves and passengers by creating a single path on
the south side of the road to pass these areas. In essence vehicles travelling east-west are
travelling on the wrong side of the road (enclosed in attached images) again, this is out of
necessity.




Please table this request in writing for 2 time when oiling or corrective measure are being
considered for county roads, provide me notice so as I can attend as a delegate
representing the below identified residents who are impacted by this roadway.

I Jook forward to your response, if you have any guestions piease feel free to confact me
at {780) 645-1162

Singerely,

i‘?na B. Henderson
SW 30-58-09-04

Representing: Signature:
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